AT THE WORKSHOP MEETING

of the Town Board of the Town of Newburgh held

at 1496 Route 300 in said township at 7:00 p.m.

on Monday, the 19th day of September, 2016
Present


Gilbert J. Piaquadio, Supervisor 



Elizabeth J. Greene, Councilwoman




Paul I. Ruggiero, Councilman
James E. Presutti, Councilman

Scott M. Manley, Councilman
Also Present

Mark C. Taylor, Attorney for the Town



James Osborne, Town Engineer


Andrew J. Zarutskie, Town Clerk



Brenda J. Milkovich, Deputy Town Clerk
      Meeting called to order at 7:08 p.m.
1. ROLL CALL

2. PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE TO THE FLAG
Pat Williams from Meadow Hill led the pledge.
3. MOMENT OF SILENCE

4. CHANGES TO AGENDA
There were no changes made to the agenda.

5. APPROVAL OF AUDIT

MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve the audit in the amount

of $1,110,592.55 for vouchers 163693 to 163991.  The Motion was seconded by Councilman Ruggiero.  

VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman                 Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

Motion approved, 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.
6. PRESENTATION OF TENTATIVE BUDGET
       Town Clerk Andrew Zarutskie presented the tentative 2017 budget prepared by the 
       Accounting office.  The tentative budget will be available for examination Monday 
       through Friday between 8:30 a.m. to 4:30 p.m. and Saturday, September 24, 2016                

       from 9:00 a.m. to 1:00 p.m.  thru Monday, November 7th at the Town Clerk’s Office. 

       7.   RECEIVER OF TAXES: Chargebacks
Receiver of Taxes Deborah Smith requests approval of the following 2016 chargebacks  for property in the amount of $26,973.01.   


Town


-

$13,976.57


Highway

-

  $6,429.91  


Consol Light

-

     $399.18


Cons. Wtr 1

-

  $2,225.80


Cons. Wtr 2

-

  $3,798.64


Lakeside Road Lt.
-

     $142.91




        
             $26,973.01

MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve the 2016 chargebacks for property in the amount of $26,973.01.  The Motion was seconded by Councilman Presutti  

  
VOTE:  Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman                     

             Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

Motion approved, 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.  

Receiver of Taxes Deborah Smith requests approval of $19,717.52 to be paid back               this year to Orange County for the reduction of sales tax payments in regards to the Dynegy Bankruptcy Order.   

MOTION was made by Councilman Ruggiero to approve $19,717.52 to be paid                 back to Orange County.  The Motion was seconded by Councilman Presutti  

  
VOTE:  Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman                     

             Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

Motion approved, 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.  
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      8.    ANIMAL CONTROL: 

A.  T-94 Withdrawal

      Cheryl Cunningham requests authorization to use the T-94 account to pay for the       

      veterinary services from Newburgh Veterinary Hospital in the amount of $380.38.

Canine

-
$172.00



Feline

-
$208.38





$380.38
      MOTION was made by Councilman Ruggiero to approve using the T-94 account                

      to pay for the veterinary services from Newburgh Veterinary Hospital totaling 

      $380.38.  The Motion was seconded by Councilwoman Greene.  

           VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman 

           Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

                   Motion approved, 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.

B.  Hiring Part Time Helper

      Police Chief Donald Campbell requests authorization to fill the current vacant                

      part time Animal Control helper position which was created when John Kenger      

      resigned.

      MOTION was made by Councilman Ruggiero to approve filling the current vacant                

      part time Animal Control helper position.   The Motion was seconded by Councilman 

      Manley.  

           VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman      

           Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

           Motion approved, 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent. 

      9.    SEWER DISTRICTS:
A. Consolidation
       Attorney for the Town Mark Taylor asked the Town Board to consider the draft 
       

       Resolution endorsing the joint Consolidation Agreement between the Town and              

       the following sewer districts:  Crossroads Consolidated; Wintergreen; Fleetwood  

       Holiday Park; 17K Union Avenue; Meadow Hill North; Meadow Hill South; Gidney 

       and Algonquin. 
       MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve the draft Resolution.                 

       The Motion was seconded by Councilman Manley.

       VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes, Councilman     

       Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

       Motion approved, 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.
 
       Attorney for the Town Mark Taylor asked for the Town Board’s consideration                       

       for scheduling a Public Hearing on Monday, November 7, 2016 at 7:30 p.m.                    

       The Resolution calling Public Hearing in the matter of the draft joint Consolidation 
       Agreement between the Town and the following sewer districts:  Crossroads 
       Consolidated; Wintergreen; Fleetwood Holiday Park; 17K Union Avenue;               

       Meadow Hill North; Meadow Hill South; Gidney and Algonquin. 

       MOTION was made by Councilman Presutti to approve the Public Hearing date                

       of Monday, November 7, 2016 at 7:30 p.m. in the matter of joint Consolidation 

       Agreement between the Town and the above sewer districts.  The Motion was      

       seconded by Councilman Manley.  

       VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman                     

       Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

       Motion approved, 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.
       Attorney for the Town Mark Taylor asked the Town Board to consider approving       

       the Draft Resolution.  The purpose is to combine the eight government entities                

       which provide sewer service to areas of the Town which will make capital               

       charges; operation and maintenance charges uniform throughout the Cross-              

       roads Consolidated Sewer District.  This is an unlisted action under SEQRA                

       and establishing the Town Board as Lead Agency.
       MOTION was made by Councilman Ruggiero to approve the Draft Resolution.                 

       The Motion was seconded by Councilwoman Greene.

       VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes, Councilman     

       Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

       Motion approved, 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.
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             B.  Sewer Extension: D’Alfonso Road
                   The resident owners requested that the Town Board establish an extension                        

                   to the Crossroads Sewer district.   The extension would include the construction                   

                   of sewer facilities to transport sewerage to be treated at the existing sewage                

                   treatment facilities.  The petitioners will be responsible for the costs of the 

                   mandatory connection of each of their individual properties.    
                       This topic was postponed and will be discussed at a later date.  
    10.    WORKERS COMP:
A. Advocate

      Supervisor Piaquadio requests approval to enter into a Contract Agreement                       

      with AdvoCase, LLC from Malta, New York.   AdvoCase will provide Workers    

      Compensation Case Management and Nurse Case Review for the Personnel 
      Department.  Supervisor Piaquadio stated that there will be a cap of $17,000.00.
      MOTION was made by Councilman Manley to approve entering into a Contract   

      Agreement with AdvoCase, LLC contingent upon the review and approval of                

      Town Attorney Mark Taylor with a cap of $17,000.00.  The Motion was seconded         

      by Councilman Ruggiero. 

           VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – abstain; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman                     

      Presutti – abstain; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

      Motion approved, 3 yes; 0 no; 2 abstain; 0 absent.
             B.  Advisor
                   Supervisor Piaquadio requests approval to hire Hushion Consulting Services, Inc. 

                   from Walden as the Town’s Workers Compensation carrier at a cost of $85.00 per 
                   hour.   Husion Consulting Services, Inc. will monitor all claims and will work with 

                   Personnel on behalf of the Town.  

                   MOTION was made by Councilman Ruggiero to approve hiring Hushion Consulting 

                   Services, Inc. as the Town’s Workers Compensation carrier at a cost of $85.00 per 

                   hour with a cap of $17,000.00.   The Motion was seconded by Councilman Manley. 

           VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – abstain; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman                     

      Presutti – abstain; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

      Motion approved, 3 yes; 0 no; 2 abstain; 0 absent.
11.  COURTS: Acknowledgment of Audit
       Vanacore, DeBenedictus, DiGovanni, & Weddell performed the following procedures             

       in connection with a determination as to whether the Justice Court accounted for and 
       reported its transactions in accordance with New York State requirements.

· Review of internal controls, including interviews of court personnel and documentation of the various cycles (i.e. cash disbursements, receipts).                        Review of the Town Justice Court’s record keeping procedures to ensure                that all appropriate information is being recorded.

· Testing of specific transactions to ensure that they have been handled              properly and according to existing policies and procedures.

· Review of the Town Justice Court’s record keeping and reporting procedures, including bank reconciliations, court records and monthly reports to the             Justice Court Fund. 

  MOTION was made by Councilman Presutti to approve Vanacore, DeBenedictus,  

  DiGovanni, & Weddel to perform the above procedures.  The Motion was seconded               

  by Councilwoman Greene.

               VOTE:  Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman                  

               Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes. 

  Motion approved, 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent. 

 12.  ZONING: Sidewalks

               The Town Board discussed the installation of sidewalks in the Town and noted                    

               that the owners should be required to maintain and repair the sidewalks connected                

               to their properties and keep them free and clear of snow and ice, obstructions or 
               imperfections.  The owners shall also be liable for any injury or damage to any                  

               person or property because of failing to maintain their sidewalks in a safe condition.  
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               MOTION was made by Councilman Ruggiero to approve adopting the Town                   

               Board sidewalk policy.   The Motion was seconded by Councilman Manley.

               VOTE:  Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman                  

               Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes. 

  Motion approved, 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent. 
13.   ENGINEERING: Polhamus - Cancellation of Outside User Agreement (Discussion)
  Mr. Peter Polhamus made a short presentation to the Town Board stating that he                  

  had a family business since 1988.  A neighbor put in sewer lines underground                     

  and Mr. Polhamus negotiated a signed deal that the neighbor would get some of           

  Mr. Polhamus’ property and his family would get an easement.  Unfortunately the 
  neighbor backed out of their signed deal.  Mr. Polhamus has since sold his business, 
  moved out of the area and would like to get out of paying the outside user fee.  He               

  has been religiously paying his sewer bond fee for the last six years and has agreed               

  to continue to pay through the current billing cycle.
  The Town Board approved having Attorney for the Town Mark Taylor prepare a two 
  party amendment.
14.   PEAK SUMMIT SUBDIVISION: Three Lots on a Common Drive
  Ken Lytle from ZEN Design Consultants, Inc. requests a waiver for a three lot  

  subdivision of an existing property located along Fostertown Road, Peak Summit                 

  (S-B-L: 7-1-40.2). The new lots will be serviced by individual septic systems and               

  private wells.  Mr. Lytle is proposing a common driveway for the three new lots and
  will submit a letter to  the Town Board stating that there will be no further subdivision.

  MOTION was made by Councilman Ruggiero to approve a waiver for a three lot                     

  subdivision located along Fostertown Road.  The Motion was seconded by 
  Councilwoman Greene.  

       VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman 

       Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

               Motion approved,5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.                
       15.   TARBEN SUBDIVISION: Recreation Fees     
  Ken Lytle from ZEN Design Consultants, Inc. asked the Town Board to consider                

  the draft Resolution providing for temporary deferment of payment of Recreation               

  fees in lieu of Parkland.  

  The Town Board decided not to approve the draft Resolution.
16.   MEADOW HILL ROAD (GOLDEN VISTA) EXPANSION:

        A.  Stormwater Security
              Town Engineer Jim Osborne requests approval to accept the increase in the            

              cost estimate prepared by JCM Engineering in the amount of $184,766.84.  This            

              is for  the Stormwater Management Security Cost Estimate related to the Meadow 
              Hill Expansion project (formerly Golden Vista).  
                    MOTION was made by Councilman Presutti to approve $184,766.84 for the
                    Stormwater Management Security Cost Estimate prepared by JCM Engineering. 
                    The Motion was seconded by Councilman Manley.

       VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman 

       Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.   

       Motion approved, 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.
        B.  Landscape Security              

              Town Engineer Jim Osborne requests approval to accept the revised cost estimate 
              prepared by the Project Landscape Architects; JCM Engineering; Landscape 
              Architecture and Land Surveying in the amount of $82,412.67.   This is for the 
              revised Landscape Management Security Cost Estimate related to the Meadow             

              Hill Expansion project (formerly Golden Vista).  
                    MOTION was made by Councilman Ruggiero to approve $82,412.67 for the revised
                    Landscape Management Security Cost Estimate prepared by the Project Landscape 

                    Architects; JCM Engineering; Landscape Architecture and Land Surveying.  The 
                    Motion was seconded by Councilman Presutti.

       VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman 

       Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.   

       Motion approved, 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.
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        C.  Stormwater Maintenance Agreement              

                    Attorney for the Town Mark Taylor asked for the Town Board’s consideration            

                    for approving the proposed Amended and Restated Stormwater Control Facility 
                    Maintenance Agreement.   The Amended and Restated Agreement will provide               

                    for  the long term maintenance and continuation of stormwater control measures             

                    for the Meadow Hill project.
                    MOTION was made by Councilman Manley to approve the proposed Amended 

                    and Restated Stormwater Control Facility Maintenance Agreement.  The Motion     

                    was seconded by Councilman Ruggiero.  

            VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman                     

       Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

       Motion approved, 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.
        D.  Dedication of Meadow Hill Road Right of Way              

       Attorney for the Town Mark Taylor asked the Town Board to consider approving          

       the draft of the Lot Consolidation Deed for the Meadow Hill Expansion development.     

       The deed will combine the former Pirger 2.8 acre parcel with the original Meadow         

       Hill expansion parcel.  (Section-Block-Lot: 60-1-9.1 & Section-Block-Lot: 60-1-9.2).
       MOTION was made by Councilman Manley to approve the draft of the Lot   

       Consolidation Deed for the Meadow Hill Expansion development.  The Motion               

       was seconded by Councilman Presutti.

       VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman                     

       Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

       Motion approved, 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.

        E.  Outside User Agreement Amendment              

       Attorney for the Town Mark Taylor asked the Town Board to consider approving          

       the Second Amendment to Outside User Agreement between the Town and DRA 

       Meadow Hill, LLC (successor in interest to Meadow Hill Holdings, LLC) and Fredric    

       Stephens & Co., Inc.  This development project involves the construction of 185            

       total units.

       MOTION was made by Councilman Presutti to approve the Second Amendment              

       to Outside User Agreement.  The Motion was seconded by Councilman Manley.

       VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman                     

       Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

       Motion approved, 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.

     17.    EMPLOYEE ASSISTANCE PROGRAM: Training
 Corporate Services EAP proposes to provide Employee Assistance Program                  

 services to the Town.  This topic was postponed as the Town Board would like                      

 to review the full list of Workshop and Training topics as only a partial list was              

 provided.  
     18.    DEPARTMENT OF PUBLIC WORKS: Administrative Assistant
 Commissioner of Public Works John Platt recommends Mary Butler for the 

 Water/Sewer Department Administrative Assistant position.  Mary’s start date                     

 will be Thursday, September 22, 2016 with an hourly rate of  $38.109.
 MOTION was made by Councilman Ruggiero to approve Mary Butler for the 

 Water/Sewer Department Administrative Assistant position with a start date                     

 of Thursday, September 22, 2016 and an hourly rate of  $38.109.  The Motion                    

 was seconded by Councilwoman Greene.  

 VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman                     

 Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

 Motion approved, 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent. 
     19.    RETIREMENT: INCENTIVE (Discussion)

             Supervisor Piaquadio asked the Town Board to consider instituting an early               

             retirement incentive of $20,000.00 for the Town’s Police Officers and employees.                   

             All employees who are eligible to retire may take advantage of the retirement               

             incentive provided they meet the incentive requirements.
             Police:   
          December 1, 2016 to December 28, 2016
             Town Employees:      February 1, 2017 to February 28, 2017
        Attorney for the Town Mark Taylor will do some more research on the retirement 
        incentive and will compose a Resolution.   The Town Board will vote on this topic                     

        at a future meeting.
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     20.   CODE COMPLIANCE: 

       A.  Resolutions Lawn Maintenance
             1.  13 Buckingham Drive
                         Attorney for the Town Mark Taylor asked for the Town Board’s consideration               

                         for approving the draft Resolution determining the unhealthful; hazardous or 

                         dangerous conditions due to the growth of brush; grass; rubbish or weeds,                 

                         costs and expenses of abatement at 13 Buckingham Drive (Section-Block-Lot:                     
                         108-2-17). Lynn Warren Landscaping completed the lawn work for a total                    

                         cost of $150.00
                         MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve the draft Resolution               

                         and paying Lynn Warren Landscaping $150.00 for the completed lawn work.   

                         The Motion was seconded by Councilman Manley.

                   VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman                

                         Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

                   Motion approved, 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.  
             2.   13 Mohican Drive
                         Attorney for the Town Mark Taylor asked for the Town Board’s consideration               

                         for approving the draft Resolution determining the unhealthful; hazardous or 

                         dangerous conditions due to the growth of brush; grass; rubbish or weeds,              

                         costs and expenses of abatement at 13 Mohican Drive (Section-Block-Lot:                   

                         55-2-8). Lynn Warren Landscaping completed the lawn work for a total cost                      

                         of $150.00. 

                         MOTION was made by Councilman Ruggiero to approve the draft Resolution               

                         and paying Lynn Warren Landscaping $150.00 for the completed lawn work.           

                         The Motion was seconded by Councilman Presutti.

                   VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman                

                         Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

                   Motion approved, 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.                   
             3.  38 Snider Avenue
                         Attorney for the Town Mark Taylor asked for the Town Board’s consideration               

                         for approving the draft Resolution determining the unhealthful; hazardous or 

                         dangerous conditions due to the growth of brush; grass; rubbish or weeds,                

                         costs and expenses of abatement at 38 Snider Avenue (Section-Block-Lot:                  

                         31-5-6). Lynn Warren Landscaping completed the lawn work for a total cost                  

                         of $350.00. 

                         MOTION was made by Councilman Presutti to approve the draft Resolution               

                         and paying Lynn Warren Landscaping $350.00 for the completed lawn work.    

                         The Motion was seconded by Councilman Manley.

                  VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman                

                         Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

                   Motion approved, 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent
        B.  Landscape Release              

 Code Compliance Supervisor Gerald Canfield requests the release of the Landscape  

 bond in the amount of $14,110.00.   The Valon & Vatan Steakhouse property located 

 at 34 Plank Road was inspected and all plantings appear healthy and were installed 
 per the specifications (Planning Board Project Number: 2012-26).

 MOTION was made by Councilman Manley to approve releasing the Landscape  

 bond in the amount of $14,110.00.  The Motion was seconded by Councilman  

 Presutti 

       VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman    

       Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

            Motion approved, 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent. 
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     21.    ADJOURNMENT

        MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to adjourn the regular Town                     

        Board  meeting at 8:08 p.m.  The Motion was seconded by Councilman Presutti.

      VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman                

      Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

      Motion approved, 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.  

        Meeting adjourned at 8:08 pm.



Respectfully submitted,
 _______________________________        ______________​​​______________​​​__​​____ 
 Andrew J. Zarutskie, Town Clerk
      Brenda J. Milkovich, Deputy Town Clerk  
      BJM – 9/22/16
